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Higgins, Sara

Subject: FW: Agenda Responses - Sept. 6 - Clarification on CA-10

 

 

 

From: Higgins, Sara  

Sent: Wednesday, September 07, 2016 4:40 PM 

To: *City Council Members (All) <CityCouncilMembersAll@a2gov.org> 

Cc: Lazarus, Howard <HLazarus@a2gov.org>; Collins, Larry <LCollins@a2gov.org>; Beaudry, Jacqueline 

<JBeaudry@a2gov.org>; Brow, Amy <ABrow@a2gov.org>; Taylor, Ellen <ETaylor@a2gov.org>; Crawford, Tom 

<TCrawford@a2gov.org> 

Subject: RE: Agenda Responses - Sept. 6 - Clarification on CA-10 

 

Mayor and Council, 

 

On behalf of Fire Chief Collins below is a clarification regarding  the response that was provided to the Sept. 6 CA-10 

agenda question.   

 

CA-10 – Resolution to Appropriate Funds for and Approve an Agreement with Morris & McDaniel 
Management Consultants for Fire Services Promotional Testing Services ($75,000) (8 Votes Required) 
 
Question:  Both of these items use fund balance (General Fund for CA-10 and Fleet fund for CA-11). For CA-
10, was there not any budget earmarked for testing or are we conducting more promotional tests than 
anticipated? (Councilmember Lumm) 
 
Response: Funds were available in the FY 2016 fire budget for promotional testing. However, and owing to 
ongoing labor negotiations regarding this matter, we were not able to accomplish the testing in 2016. 
Consequently, at the end of the budget year, the budgeted funds were reverted back to fund balance until we 
were able to move forward on this topic. Staff is now simply asking to have the funds reinstated to our budget 
now that we know what the testing methodologies will be.  
 
Clarification:  In my response to question CA-10 provided on Sept. 6, I erred in indicating that these funds were rolled 

over from FY 2016 to 2017. Tom Crawford reminded me that the funds were not returned to fund balance; the available 

funds Fire had set aside for the promotions within its approved budget had been spent by the department for training, 

etc., near the end of FY2016  because it had determined that the promotions were not going forward at that time.  

Consequently, we were requesting new dollars from fund balance for the promotional process. Please note that the 

approved resolution is correct.  My explanation and response to the specific question was incorrect.  I apologize for the 

misinformation.  Thank you for the supporting this important item for the Fire Department.       Please contact me if you 

have any questions. 

 

Larry Collins, Fire Chief 

lcollins@a2gov.org 

 

 

From: Higgins, Sara  

Sent: Tuesday, September 06, 2016 4:28 PM 
To: *City Council Members (All) 

Cc: Lazarus, Howard; Hupy, Craig; Harrison, Venita; Slotten, Cresson; Hutchinson, Nicholas; Gomes, Christina; Collins, 

Larry; Delacourt, Derek; Williams, Debra; Lenart, Brett; Kahan, Jeffrey; Kowalski, Matthew; Thornton, Ruth; Postema, 
Stephen; Fales, Mary Joan; McDonald, Kevin; Frost, Christopher; Redinger, Cynthia; Kulhanek, Matthew; Naud, Matthew; 



2

Petrak, Dave; Heatley, Alison 

Subject: Agenda Responses - September 6, 2016 

 

Mayor and Council, 

 

Attached are staff responses to September 6 Council Agenda questions.  Please note that the referenced attachments 

are at the end of the document. 

 

Thanks, 

Sara Higgins 
Assistant to City Administrator 
City of Ann Arbor 
City Administrator's Office 
Phone:  (734) 794-6110 
Internal Number: 41102 

 


